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BELGIUM

The period 2001-2002 is for Belgium the time for a large restructuration of the authorities responsible for agricultural competencies.  These competencies are currently in a transfering procedure, from the federal to the regional level, which results in many consequences with regard to all concerned matters, including AnGR.

In this particular matter, one early consequence is a modification of the function of the previous NC, Ir D. Winandy, and the recovery of this competency by a newly designated NC.

This new assignment was taken on simultaneously with the execution of an important task for the FAO, i.e. the development of a country report as a belgian contribution to the preparation of the First Report on the State of the World's Animal Genetic Resources.  There's no doubt that this much time-consuming task will take up the main part of our working time in this field of activity up to the last quarter 2002.

As already mentioned above, the agricultural competencies related to AnGR are transfered since January 2002 from a federal Department to regional authorities. We're at the present time in a transition phase, during which administrative continuity is ensured.  Up to now, however, no clear position has been taken concerning the political view on the AnGR subject.  

So, at this very moment, it is for us quite impossible to define any trend in the future activities related to AnGR, except that there will be three official responsible authorities – the Brussels Region, the Flemish Region and the Walloon Region – instead of the current single federal responsible.  Nevertheless, the regional authorities will come to a mutual agreement in order to designate for Belgium one single focus point for the AnGR matters.
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